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September 11, 2013

FILE: 5280-18
Mr. Chris Hamilton Mr. Garrett Cooper
Executive Project Assessment Director Project Manager
Environmental Assessment Office Canadian Environmental Assessment Agency
PO Box 9426 Stn Prov Govt 410-710 West Georgia Street
Victoria, BC V8W 9V1 Vancouver, BC V7Y 1C6

Dear Mr. Hamilton and Mr. Cooper:

RE: Environmental Assessment Review - Seabridge Gold KSM Project

At its Regular Meeting held September 10, 2013, Council received a letter from
Seabridge Gold, informing them that the KSM Project has been formally accepted into
the British Columbia Environmental Assessment Review Process.

At this time, Council provides this letter of support for the Seabridge Gold — KSM
Project; provided that the following conditions are met: a) the project receives a clean
bill of health during the environmental assessment review process; and 2) the project
develops a satisfactory relationship with First Nations in the region.

Council believes the KSM Project will provide economic benefits to all of the northwest
and First Nations communities, who will be positively impacted and stand to benefit in both
the short and long term from the implementation of this project.

Yours truly,

Susan Bassett
Director of Corporate Services

SB/plg

c. R.B. Murphy, Seabridge Gold
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